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Dear resident, 
 
The City of Vaughan will be improving road surfaces and stormwater conveyances to enhance water drainage 
on the following roads in Thornhill: 

• Felicia Court 

• Jonathan Gate 

• Joshua Court 

• Karen Street 

• Lansbury Court 

• Rockford Court 

• Winding Lane 

 

Project update and timeline 
Work completed to date includes replacing the mainline watermain, connecting residential service lines to all 
properties, replacing sidewalks and curbs for positive drainage, and road surface removal and road base 
structural inspection.  
 
When milling the road surface, engineers found several sections of road subbase requiring repairs. A road 
subbase is a layer underneath the road’s surface, which gives it the strength to support vehicular traffic. A 
subbase condition can be accurately predicted using various techniques, but only known for certain when the 
top layer is milled.  
 
Specialized engineers working on the project have provided direction on the locations that require further 
repairs, to improve the lifespan of these roads. Construction crews have commenced repair work on Winding 
Lane, Felicia Court, Rockford Court and Karen Street. Once these repairs are completed, paving operations 
will begin.  
 
Driveway and boulevard restoration will follow the completion of paving. Expeditious efforts are being made to 
ensure project completion by the end of summer. 
 

Construction impacts 
Impacted roads will remain open to vehicular and pedestrian traffic during construction. Temporary lane 
restrictions will be required to safely complete the work. A restoration plan is in place for areas used to store 
construction materials.  
 
If your property is adjacent to the roadway, consider removing or relocating any landscaping objects and 
features that encroach into the City boulevard, as per the Encroachment By-law. Privately owned underground 
systems within City-owned boulevards may be impacted during construction – any damage will not be 
considered at fault by the contractor if within City property limits.  



 

 
    

 

Contact 
Questions about the project can be directed to the City’s Infrastructure Delivery department via email at 
infrastructure.delivery@vaughan.ca or by phone at 905-832-2281, ext. 8917. 
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